
Visit with Greg Mohr
In early November we traveled 250 miles north to a conference in 
Koszalin.  The main reason for our visit there was to meet with 
Greg Mohr, Administrative Director of AWMI World Outreach, who 
was speaking at the conference.  We spent several hours with 
Greg and his wife Janice talking about our progress towards 
opening Charis Bible College Poland in 2012.   It was so good to 
spend time with them both – friends from “home”.  They truly care 
about our ministry and our work.  Greg and Janice cheered us   

on, encouraged 
and built us up.  
It was very 
special for us to 
see them both here in Poland and receive their support.

Discipleship Evangelism 
We met pastors Karol and Agnieszka Michalak in 
December of last year.  They are pastors of the church 
Centrum Chrześcijańskie Zwycięstwo here in Łódź.  
From the 
first time 
we showed 
up in their 
church, we 
started to 

build a great relationship with them and their leadership 
team.  So we were thrilled when they recently asked us to 
teach the Discipleship Evangelism (DE) course at their 
church.  We feel privileged to have their confidence and trust 
in our ministry.
We started to teach the DE course in their church on 
November 5th.  We are meeting every Saturday.  We have 
been receiving very positive feedback about the class.  
Pastor Agnieszka is also attending the class, showing her 
support for the training. 
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"Teaching people about all the blessings 
granted by God to men in Christ."

Ewa Teaching DE in the church
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Continue to Build Relationships with Pastors
One of the biggest supporters of our ministry in Poland is the organization Church of God (COG) in Poland.  
This is a federation of independent churches and our ministry is a member of that federation.  Recently 
we attended two meetings organized 
by COG in Kraków for pastors.  We 
were able to present our ministry 
during those meetings and share 
information about the Discipleship 
Evangelism course materials and the 
2012 opening of CBC Poland.  Two 
of the pastors asked us for the DE 
materials and have already started to 
use them in their churches.  
We were very impressed by the 
quality and the enthusiasm of the 
pastors of this federation.  They love 
the Lord, are full of energy, and have 
a zeal to serve Him.  We came back 
from these meetings recharged and 
thankful that the Lord is putting  
wonderful people in our path.  

Thank you partners for your hearts toward our ministry.   It is through your generosity and financial 
support that we can be here in Poland.  

Blessings and love to you all,

Ewa and Joseph Sederstrom

YOU CAN NOW DONATE ONLINE!   http://sozolifeministries.com/DonateSozo.html
Sozo Life Ministries is a 501(c)(3) non-profit corporation, 

therefore all contributions to our ministry are tax deductible.

Meeting with Pastors in Kraków
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